HIGHLANDS PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, September 16th, 2009

Present: Molly O’Callaghan (President), Dianne Speranza (Vice-President), Cynthia Ellacot (Treasurer), Lindsay Lal (Fundraising Co-Chair), Carol Horn (Fundraising Co-Chair), Meredith Kennedy (Communications Coordinator), Sylvie Michaud (DPAC), Mary Fox & Edie Rustemeyer (Teachers), Arlie Thompson (Principal), Angela Meule (Vice-Principal) & Erin Bird (Secretary)

This was a the first meeting for the 2009/2010 school year with a new School, HPAC Committee and new Principal so there was lots to cover:

I. CALL TO ORDER: Molly O’Callaghan called the meeting to order at 7:05pm;

II. PRESIDENTS REPORT:
· Introduction of the new HPAC Committee;

· Introduction of Arlie Thompson, new Principal;
III. PRINCIPAL’S & VICE-PRINCIPALS’S REPORT: 

· Arlie welcomed the parents, our new school, 429 children, 17 divisions including over 50 new students;
· Arlie reiterated hers and the staff’s appreciation for all the parents and children’s support in the successful opening of the new school – although the school is not yet completed, they are not far from completion;
· Arlie extended apologies for the lack of communication with regards to the upcoming Professional Day on Monday, September 21st and plans to ensure key dates are clearly communicated in advance in future and posted on school calendars;
· Angela advised the basketball program is well underway and it’s expected there will be both boys and girls teams formed grades 6 & 7;

· The Terry Fox run will be held on Friday, September 25th;
· Discussion with regards to school grounds, lay-by driveway and traffic direction safety concerns were expressed and expectations will be communicated to children and parents;

· The large dirt pile will soon be moved and swings will be moved eastward;
· Safe & Caring Schools initiative will be followed with the North/South doors locked during class time – front doors will be open all day;

· Formal school opening including representation from the Ministry of Education is planned for October 16th – more details will soon be provided;
Discussion followed with various questions and concerns from the parents in attendance which in summary included:

· morning school opening and school access should be changed back to 8:30am so parents can safely get their children to school where they can settle in calmly for their day ahead and parents are welcomed should they need to visit the office or speak to teachers; 

· new staircases are dangerous and given the volume of demand during peak times should addressed and safe alternatives remedied (including an earlier morning start);

· create a committee to source the possibility of building covered play areas - Marian Dodd offered to spearhead the project;

· improve and communicate safety rules for children and use of skateboards, scooters, bicycles and rollerblades on school grounds

· have the children play a role in the upcoming “Time Capsule” initiative for the new school launch;

· importance and value of past and future volunteerism and parent involvement in the Highlands School community is essential to the preserved culture created in past years – parents and many children have initially not felt welcomed due to many factors and hope the Highlands spirit will soon return;

· Sue Carabetta advised there will be a Class Representative meeting on Wednesday, September 23rd at 6pm;

· Cindy Diett introduced the Crossing Guard Program & Traffic Safety and the importance of volunteer parents to make the program both successful and safe. Theresa Born offered to coordinate the Crossing Guard schedule;

· Lisa Kershaw shared the background of the Queens Crosswalk where 8 years ago her son was struck by a car and thrown 30 feet and had to wear a body cast for 4 months – the task only takes 20 minutes in the mornings and afternoons however without parent volunteers the Queens Crosswalk cannot be supervised and the program cannot be successful – please help.

Arlie responded respectfully and appreciated the suggestions raised and will be meeting with staff to find resolution and balance for all involved and will ensure timely communication to parents and children going forward; 
IV. FUNDRAISING REPORT:

· Lindsay Lal advised the annual events such as Welcome Back BBQ, Pumpkin Patch, Food Days, Gingerbread Houses, Book Fairs, etc. will continue this year with the addition of a few new events;
· Families who are donating cakes or treats for the cake walk are to bring to school the day of and place in the either the kitchen or staff room;

V. TREASURER’S REPORT:

· July & August statements will soon be completed;

· Our next HPAC meeting on October 21st is budget focused and if you have any budgetary requests please send to Cynthia Ellacot;

Meeting adjourned @ 8:30pm 
If you have any concerns or questions, feel free to contact a member of the HPAC Executive for further information or clarification.

